
                                      STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

                    SELECTMEN  

   MEETING MINUTES DECEMBER 14, 2015 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau and Eric Eichner.  

The selectmen read the NH Public Works  Mutual Aid Program letter for 2016 and decided to postpone 

signing the agreement until Bruce Smith returned on December 21, 2015.  

The selectmen signed the payroll.  

The Town of Surry received $30.00 cash from Mary Fosher for the sale of history books.  

Eric Eichner motioned to accept the minutes. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept the minutes as presented.  

The selectmen were asked if there was any existing fence ordinance in town which there is not. 

The selectmen discussed the eagle scout project updating the cemetery documents which was 

approved.  

The selectmen discussed repairing the undermined road on the Old Walpole Road while the machinery 

was available on the Mine Ledge Road.  

The culverts on the Mine Ledge Road were completed , the embankment stabilized and seeded , the 

road extension was filled out and the ditches were cleaned out. The road may need another load of 

gravel .  

Steve Goldsmith dropped off his building inspectors bill and an estimate from Williams Construction 

Group for the town hall addition.  

John Davis signed the Intent to Cut for the Quintillio logging operation.  

The air leak on the dump truck has been repaired. 

Jay Croteau updated the culvert map with the new culvert replacements.  

Jay Croteau worked on the letters for the Pond Road culvert estimates.  

The City of Keene has estimated $21,975.53 for the ambulance stand by fee for 2016 for the Budget 

Committee.  

Jeff Morel checked the battery on the defibrillator. He will be standing in as the deputy  emergency 

coordinator and has offered to teach any of the safety subjects he is qualified to teach to Surry 

employees and volunteer fire fighters.  



 

Jeff Morel requested an updated Pistol Permit.  

Eric Eichner motioned to adjourn. Jay Crotau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 

 

 


